
Crosswoods Neighborhood Association 
Meeting Minutes for 07/06/2010 

Officer/Board Member Name Present 
President Everett Patrick Yes 
Vice President Joe Vonderheide Yes 
Secretary Sondra Patrick Yes 
Treasurer Mark Farley Yes 
Board Member  Rebecca Vonderheide Yes 
Board Member Pete Jagodzinski Yes 

  
Others present: Ann and Jack Galvin 
 
Meeting Minutes for June was reviewed.  Joe made a motion to accept the Minutes, seconded by 
Jack. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report for June was reviewed.  Included expenses for new Website and entrance 
work.  Jack made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Sondy. 
 
Other Business: 
Everett will meet with the Electrician to resolve the problem with 2 spot lights at Old Coach. 
 
Pete and Elizabeth formulated a landscaping plan for all entrance walls and did all the work 
implementing the plan.  Perennials were planted in the flower beds at all entrance walls, 
eliminating the need to plant flowers every year. They did a great job!    
 
Lawn Works replaced multiple sprinklers heads that were sticking in the up position.  All 
sprinkler systems are now set to water the entrances on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday. 
 
Sondy and Everett purchased American Flags for all entrance walls and displayed them for the 
4th of July holiday.  These flags were saved and will be used for other holidays. 
 
Becka reviewed suggestions for improvements to the CNA Website.  Need to have all 
improvements completed before the end of July. 
 
Discussed sending out a CNA Newsletter in July to announce the new Crosswoods Subdivision 
Website 

 - www.crosswoodsubdivision.com  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm. 


